In a similar incident, a 47-year-old man identified as Usman Aliyu, was allegedly killed by a BRT bus
driven by one Omolade Johnson around 6pm last Thursday along the Ikorodu Road.

The man wanted to cross to the other side of the road at Owode Onirin when he was knocked down by
the bus. He died on the spot.

It was gathered that the police at the Owode Onirin division responded to the incident while the corpse
was taken away by the deceased’s family.

He was said to have been buried according to Islamic rites.

The Chief Security Officer, Primero Transport Services Limited, which is managing the BRT corridor,
Mr. Cletus Okodolor, confirmed the crash.

He said the company management had met with the deceased’s family and resolved to settle the matter
amicably.

Okodolor said, “In our usual policy, we don’t want to claim that the accident happened on the BRT lane.
We have sympathised with the family and assisted in the burial. We told the family to bring some
documents, including the death certificate, so that we can introduce them to the insurance manager for
compensation. We are still expecting them to bring the documents. That was how we resolved the issue.”



